


of these vessels exceeds the traditional maximum vessel length limits enforced by Maritime
NSW and contradicts the historical usage of the harbour, which predominantly accommodates
smaller vessels under 12m.
Even with a supplementary proposal to limit berths to 4 x 15m vessels, a 25m marina tee
head cannot accommodate such vessels without overcrowding. The introduction of these
larger vessels would bring additional wash, noise, engine discharge, and navigation risks. A
single 15m vessel per berth should be the absolute maximum allowed to align with the
harbour's traditional character.

Sewage Pump-Out Facility

The marina’s sewage pump-out facility has been non-functional for years, causing pollution
risks. Any further expansion of marina facilities must include a commitment to fully operational
public pump-out facilities to mitigate environmental harm.

Traffic and Parking Impact

The DA does not adequately address the traffic and parking issues posed by larger vessels.
Parking on Gourlay Avenue is already at capacity during weekends and public holidays,
shared between marina users, beachgoers at Forty Baskets, and visitors walking the Manly to
Spit track. This proposal will exacerbate an already strained situation.

Dredging Concerns

The additional mooring berth east of the marina appears too close to the beach adjacent to
NHSC. The depth may be insufficient, likely requiring dredging, which could further disturb the
harbour’s fragile ecosystem.

Lack of Community Consideration
The current owners of NHM have already displayed a disregard for the local boating
community by:
-Restricting public drop-offs and pick-ups at their tee heads, a service previously available
under Davis Marina.
-Ending the Run Around Club tender service, leading to increased dinghy storage along the
shoreline and reduced accessibility for private boaters.
These actions highlight NHM’s lack of concern for the broader boating community and
suggest this DA is another step towards unwelcome changes in North Harbour.

Conclusion

North Harbour is a cherished community resource with a long history of recreational and
small-vessel use. The changes proposed in DA2024/1216 threaten to undermine its
accessibility, safety, and environmental integrity. Any reduction in public moorings,
introduction of larger vessels, or further environmental disruption is not in the best interests of
the community.
I urge Council to reject this application in its current form and preserve the traditional
character of North Harbour for future generations.

Sincerely,
Lisa Callaghan






